
22. COMMUNITY ADVOCATE’S UPDATE 
 

22.1 CHRISTMAS BREAK – EMERGENCY DECISION-MAKING 
 
The Board resolved: 
 
1. That an emergency committee be delegated power to act to make emergency decisions 

on behalf of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board during the period from 28 
November until seven days before the first scheduled meeting in 2001. 

2. That the committee consist of the Chairperson plus any three available members of the 
Hagley/Ferrymead Board. 

 
 

22.2 LYFE MURAL 
 
 This mural was painted in conjunction with the recent LYFE event in Linwood Park.  

Concern was expressed as to the quality of the art and how permanent the mural would 
be. 

 
 The Board decided to ask Art in Public Places for their definition of a 

temporary/permanent fixture, and also seek a way of consultation with Community 
Boards during the planning phase. 

 
 
 22.3 MEETING SCHEDULE FOR 2001 
 
  The Board approved the Hagley Ferrymead Community Board meeting schedule for 

2001. 
 
 
 22.4 DISCRETIONARY EXENDITURE 
 
 The Board noted that a sum of  $29,630 remained available in the 2000/2001 

discretionary fund for allocation 
 
 The Board received the information. 
 
 
 22.5 NEIGHBOURHOOD WEEK 
 

The Board considered a report from the Neighbourhood Week Joint Board Committee 
held on 7 November 2000.   
 
The Board received the information. 

 
 22.6 TE WHARE ROIMATA COMMUNITY GARDEN AT LINWOOD SERVICE  
  CENTRE 
 
 The Board considered a proposal for Te Whare Roimata to use the currently vacant land 

behind the Linwood Service Centre as a community vegetable garden. 
 
 The Board decided to support this proposal and asked that the Property Unit be asked to 

draw up a formal licence agreement with Te Whare Roimata. 
 
 



 22.7 EVENTS STRATEGY POLICY 
 
 As part of the Events Strategy approved by the Council on 27 October 2000 and the 

subsequent establishment of a Festivals and Events Interim Advisory Board, the 
Council has now decided that the Advisory Board will comprise four City Councillors 
and four external members, and is actively seeking suitable people.  

 
 The Board received the information. 
 
 
 22.8 DRAFT POLICY TO REDUCE ALCOHOL-RELATED HARM AT PUBLIC   
  EVENTS 
 

The Board was asked to consider a proposed policy from the Parks and Recreation 
Committee, to reduce alcohol-related harm at public events from the Christchurch Safer 
Community Council. 
 

The Board resolved that each Board member provide feedback on an individual basis. 


